REPORT OF THE CHARITABLE, PENAL AND CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTIONS SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE ARKANAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

October 20, 2017

Senator Sample and Representative Branscum, Co-Chairs:

The Charitable, Penal and Correctional Institutions Subcommittee met on Wednesday, October 11, 2017, in Room B, MAC Building, and report the discussion of the following items by the noted speakers:

- 1. Wendy Kelley, Director, Arkansas Department of Correction, answered questions regarding the recent security breaches at the Department of Correction; and
- 2. Major Mark Hollingsworth, Criminal Investigation Division Commander, Arkansas State Police, discussed the role of state law enforcement when investigating security breaches at Department of Correction and presented a summary of investigations at the Department of Correction.

Respectfully submitted by Subcommittee Co-Chairs, Senator Joyce Elliott and Representative David Fielding